
The Hon Jarrod Bleijie MP 
Deputy Premier 

Queensland 
Government 

Minister for State Development, Infrastructure and Planning 
Minister for Industrial Relations 

Our ref: MC25/2209 

Your ref: A1440860 

2 8 APR 2025 

Mr Jim McDonald MP 
Chair 
State Development, Infrastructure and Works Committee 
sdiwc@parliamen7 

Dear Mr Mcgo'nald 3 ~ 
1 

1 William Street 
Brisbane Queensland 4000 
PO Box 15009 
City East Queensland 4002 

ABN 65 959 415158 

Thank you for your letter of 9 April 2025 about consultation undertaken by Cabinet Housing 
Ministerial Taskforce (Taskforce) in relation to the Planning Amendment Regulation (No. 2) 
2024. 

As the Director-General Mr John Sosso outlined in his letter to you of 31 March 2025, the 
Taskforce is a sub-committee of Cabinet and therefore all discussions and decisions are 
covered by Cabinet in Confidence. 

The Taskforce was set up to increase housing supply and boost the rates of home ownership 
across Queensland, after ten years of failed Labor policy created the housing crisis. Unlocking 
church and charity owned land was a key part of the Crisafulli Government's election platform 
under our Securing our Housing Foundations Plan and the Taskforce meeting on 
4 December 2024 developed policy to deliver on this commitment. 

If you require any further information regarding this matter, please contact my Chief of Staff, 
Mr Nathan Ruhle, by email at or by telephone on 
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